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News from Orange County Public Schools





School Board Work Session Highlights
March 29, 2018 - The Orange County School Board held a work session this evening to hear an update on the district’s capital program, one of the largest and most aggressive school building programs in the nation.

These are the highlights:
· OCPS has 32 relief, replacement or renovation projects in planning, design or construction for completion from 2018 to 2020, with a total budget of $726.8 million.

· For the 2018-19 school year, 11 projects are under construction with a budget of $276.8 million - two K-8 schools and nine elementary schools. Audubon Park School is a relief school, Dover Shores Elementary is a comprehensive renovation/replacement, and nine schools are being replaced: Cypress Park/Durrance ES, Frangus ES, Hungerford ES, Hidden Oaks ES, Hillcrest ES, Lake Como School, Maxey ES, Pine Hills ES and Union Park ES. 
· For the 2019-20 school year, 12 projects have been designed and are about to begin construction with a total budget of $277.6 million. They include six elementary schools, one K-8, two middle schools, two high school auditoriums and one transportation facility. That includes relief elementary schools 25-E-SW-4 and 49-E-W-4 as well as relief middle school 37-M-SW-4, replacements of the Boone and Colonial high school auditoriums, Deerwood Elementary, a K-8 merging Pershing and Pine Castle elementaries and the Pine Hills Transportation Center, as well as comprehensive renovations of Corner Lake Middle, Lake George ES, Lake Gem ES and Sunrise ES. 
· For the 2020 school year, nine projects are in the planning phase, including five elementary schools, one middle school, one high school gymnasium, one ESE facility and one alternative school, with a total budget of $172.4 million.
· The district is projecting spending about $302.6 million through FY 2019-20 on capital renewal projects to replace systems within existing schools.

· Functional equity projects at eight middle schools are set to begin pre-planning in 2019.
· The final two schools targeted in the district’s Unitary Status Agreement will be completed in August. The final schools on the 2003 Sales Tax list of 136 are projected to be complete in 2022.
· A “curb appeal” program targeted the exterior look of 23 schools this year. 
· Ten school sites are being considered for repurposing between 2018 and 2021. 

(For more information, please contact Lauren Roth, senior manager of Facilities Communications at 407.317.3774)

###
 OCPS EEO Non-Discrimination Statement 
The School Board of Orange County, Florida, does not discriminate in admission or access to, or treatment or employment in its programs and activities, on the basis of race, color, religion, age, sex, national origin, marital status, disability, genetic information, sexual orientation, gender identity or expression, or any other reason prohibited by law. The following individuals at the Ronald Blocker Educational Leadership Center, 445 W. Amelia Street, Orlando, Florida 32801, attend to compliance matters: ADA Coordinator & Equal Employment Opportunity (EEO) Officer: Carianne Reggio; Section 504 Coordinator: Latonia Green; Title IX Coordinator: Doug Patterson (407.317.3200).
